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[image: image5.wmf]St. Barbara’s Primary School 
September 2020
Welcome to St. Barbara’s September Newsletter!
Thank you for your continuing support in respect of drop–off/pick-up arrangements for the children. This is greatly appreciated.

INSET Day
As there was one INSET day in August as opposed to two, a second has been organized for Thursday 24th September. 

September Weekend

The dates for the September Weekend are Friday 25th and Monday 28th September.

School will re-open at 9am on Tuesday 29th September.
Forgotten Lunches/Water bottles/Other Items

The Council, in common with all those across Scotland want to limit the number of people coming to schools.

If your child has forgotten something, please alert us by phone. We will ensure that your child has a school lunch and some water to drink during the school day.
Uniform
Thank you very much for supporting our updated uniform policy. I would like to thank you for adhering so diligently to this policy. The children are resplendent in their uniforms complete with school shoes and jackets; they are a credit to you and to the school. 

Please remember that all branded footwear/clothing is NOT permitted. Thank you.

Staffing

We have quite a few changes in staff this session. 

Mrs Butler is on maternity leave having welcomed a bouncing baby boy into the world! Congratulations to the new parents.

Miss McBride has joined us to cover Mrs Butler’s leave. Miss Murphy has joined us for this session and Mrs Moore has joined us as a permanent part-time member of staff.

I’m delighted to welcome Miss Shreenan back to St. Barbara’s too.

I hope that they will all be very happy in our school community.

ZONES/BUBBLES
Both the playground and the school have been organized into zones. Our routines are constantly under review to ascertain how we might improve upon them.

We have now had the pitch split into four zones to reduce the number of children in the actual playground. Children in Primaries 5-7 have been asked to bring and keep a second pair of shoes/wellies in school as they will use the pitch for socializing.
First Holy Communion
The children in Primary 5 who ought to have received the Sacrament of First Holy Communion in May will receive the Eucharist on Saturday 12th and Saturday 19th September. Please keep the children and their families in your thoughts and prayers. 
Recovery Curriculum/Reporting to Parents
It has been wonderful to welcome our children back into school following lockdown. They have been delighted to see their friends and teachers again and have settled into the new routines quickly. The Primary 1 children are enjoying school – particularly lunch times and the playground!

I know that parents are anxious in terms of gaps in learning following the long period of lockdown. Our current focus is on Literacy, Numeracy, Health and Wellbeing and R.E. We are continuing to work with all of the children across the school to ascertain if there are any gaps in learning and to plan to address these. It is likely that we will support many children individually and/or in groups for blocks of time in the coming weeks and months.

We will issue an initial Recovery Report to parents following the September weekend in order to keep you informed about your child’s progress and we will give you information on how to support specific aspects of learning at home, as required.
Homework
From next week we will issue all homework via our website in the interim period. Children – especially the younger ones are being taught how to use GLOW - which is a learning platform for children across Scotland. Most children used GLOW during the lockdown period and are familiar with it; we will ensure that everyone knows how to access this. 

We are also going to teach the children how to use GLOW Teams over the next few weeks. Once they are proficient in this, homework will be issued via this platform.

A homework jotter will be issued for children to practise specific tasks at home. These should be kept at home. If worksheets have been issued, they should remain at home too. 

Teachers might ask for photographs/tasks to be uploaded as required. In addition, we will upload general Literacy and Numeracy information to support parents and children onto the website e.g. lists of common words etc.

Homework tasks will also include monthly grids and digital opportunities, for example:

· Sumdog

· First News

· Oxford Owl

· Study Ladder
These digital tasks will vary depending upon the age/stage of your child.

Reading books will be issued to the younger children retrospectively. The children will use the books in school for a week and they will be sent home for fluency practice the following week. We need to have the reading books returned each THURSDAY as they must be quarantined for 72 hours and cleaned prior to using them again.

Breakfast Service

The breakfast club is on in school each morning. Breakfast service opens at 8.15am with children going into the playground at 8.45am. Some children are arriving well before the 8.15am opening time. Please do not drop your children off before the appointed time as we cannot guarantee to have staff available. Children should be here and seated for 8.30pm at the latest.
Please note that this is a breakfast club which aims to offer children a nutritious meal at the beginning of the school day. We have had a few occasions recently when children have arrived having already had breakfast. There are a number of childcare providers within the local community who offer pre-school/after-school care and we will be happy to help you with telephone numbers and websites should you require this service.
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Annual Data Check/Annual Excursion Permission     
These have been issued. Please complete them and return them to school as quickly as possible.  Many thanks to those who have already done so. Thank you.
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Emergency Contact Information

· Please remember to inform the school if you change your mobile/house number

· Please remember to tell us about changes to emergency contacts for your child

                                                                   Thank you!
Allergy Awareness

Please let us know if your child has an allergy.
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If your child has a food allergy, you must complete a specialist form in conjunction with your child’s dietician before your child can use the cafeteria service. Please contact the school for further information.

Please note: St. Barbara’s is a NUT-FREE ZONE. 
We have pupils with severe nut allergies. Please do not send nuts into school.
`Bus Travel/ After-School-Care 
Many parents of children who use the school bus will know that we take a bus register each day. If there is any change to your child’s normal arrangements, please contact the school office to let us know.

If there is any change to after-care arrangements, please ensure that you inform the service provider as well as the school. Thank you.
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Reminder: Face coverings should be worn for all school bus journeys.
Bus Bay

The Parent Council was instrumental in getting the bus bay created on Drumcavel Road. A significant number of children travel to/from school by bus each day – please do not compromise their safety by parking in the bus bay. Thank you.
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Birthdays

Birthdays are important occasions for all of our children and we have a special Birthday Wall in the school hall to celebrate with the children.
Treats cannot be brought into school to share with the class due to allergies and indeed to adhere to current restrictions.
Birthday Invitations
We all know how special and exciting birthdays are for all of our children. However there are two important points I would like to draw to your attention:

1. As a school we are NOT allowed to issue class lists due to data protection legislation. We will be happy to give you numbers of boys/girls in your child’s class to help your planning.

2. Last year there were parties to which class groups of boys or girls or indeed practically whole classes were invited. However in one or two instances one child or two children were left out. This caused tremendous upset in school and beyond. Therefore I would ask you to consider this when planning for the special event.

Health Promoting School
Children are welcome to bring water bottles which can be filled during the course of the day to keep them hydrated. However fizzy drinks/energy drinks are not permitted. I ask for your continued support in this matter. Thank you.
Parking
I would like to ask all parents/guardians to refrain from parking in the school car park and on the white lines in Elmira Road. I do realize that it can be very difficult to park in the vicinity of the school and I appreciate the great efforts made by many to park and stride.
Please do not park in the staff car park at any point during the day including prior to the start of the school day. The car park is in use throughout the day, particularly for deliveries where lorries can be very large; consequently the car park can be very dangerous.

The car park is also used by those working in the annexe who also need access throughout the day. 
The children are not permitted to cross the car park at any time, unless accompanied by a member of staff. Thank you.
Parent Council and PTA
Members of the Parent Council were elected last session and their appointments run for a period of three years.

The Parent Council members are a point of contact for all members of the Parent Forum (any parent of legal guardian of a child in the school). They support the school in a wide variety of ways, including school improvement. They were instrumental in getting the bus bay installed on Drumcavel Road.
The PTA is the fund-raising branch of the Parent Forum and they do a tremendous amount of work for the school. Over the years they have raised money for us to buy Ipads, visualizers, gym tops for the P.1 children, ties for P.7 and for the children as they pass into high school, pantomime performances etc.

We are not permitted to hold Parent Council meetings in school at present; however we will organize a meeting online this month.
Mobile Phones/Electronic Devices/Consoles

Many of our children have mobile phones to enable parents to make contact outwith school hours.

I would like to remind everyone that phones must be switched off upon entering the school grounds and may be turned on only once the children have left the school grounds.

If you need to contact your child during the school day, please phone the office and we will be happy to help. 

In addition, some children have brought expensive phones and fitbits, smart watches etc. to school. Please note that we are not insured for these items and any loss/damage will be at the owner’s risk. 
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Additionally, we do not allow the children to bring DS consoles, ipads, ipods etc. to school as we are not insured should something happen to them.
Internet Safety
Throughout the year we maintain a focus on internet safety. We use material from the CEOP (Child Exploitation and Online Protection) website to support our work (details for parental access can be seen below).

Throughout the year the children will access the internet in school and at home to help with their work.

 You will be aware the internet hosts many exciting opportunities for education. The online world is a wonderful place for young people to explore, with unprecedented opportunities for learning and creativity; however just like the real world there are risks and dangers they should be aware of and which we should all act to protect them from. As a school we encourage the use of technology as an important part of the children’s development but always want them to spend their time online safely. I am sure that you will support this aim.

Just a few simple steps by you can help keep them safe and help the children to know what to do if they feel uncomfortable about anything they encounter while on the internet.
If you do not wish your child to be able to access any inappropriate content online, please ensure that their computers, laptops and other devices with internet access are all fitted with parental controls. 

You can find free downloadable versions online or you can contact your internet service provider (such as BT, Talk Talk, Sky) for more information.

As a minimum, please set parental controls on your search engines, youtube account and the mobile phone your child uses. 

One of the most popular search engines in the world is Google. You can visit Google’s information safety centre for simple step by step guides - www.google.com/familysafety/tools
Below are a few options available to you; they truly are simple to set, promise.

Visit the Google home page – www.google.co.uk and click on the ‘search setting’ tab in the top right hand corner.
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Scroll down the page and change the filtering options to suit your family’s needs. Make sure you lock the safe search; otherwise these settings can easily be changed without your knowledge.
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You can also set this on your child’s smart phone;
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Please be aware that no filter is 100% accurate. CEOP advise that you talk to your child about the sites they use. Why don’t you discuss:

· Their favourite online sites 

· What they enjoy most, the fun aspects of being online?

· What they think can go wrong?

· How would they react if things got out of control? 

Let them know that you understand that situations happen online and that seeing ‘adult’ material can make them feel uncomfortable. Make sure they know that you are there to help.

Visit The Child Exploitation and Online Protection Centre (CEOP) parents’ information website for more information - www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents
Look out for CEOP’s future parent and carers updates. Next addition – Christmas wish lists – Safety made easy.
Many social media sites have a minimum age for those wishing to join; however these are often ignored. Facebook, Instagram, Snapchat, WhatsApp and YouTube are all popular with children. In recent years there have been situations where children have posted inappropriate messages and/or videos in the heat of an argument. Sadly on occasions these have caused great hurt and the fallout has been felt both at home and in school. We teach the children that it is really important to think before you type! When children talk to their friends in the playground, their friends automatically pick up on the tone, facial expressions etc. and can determine what is actually meant. When a phrase is posted, meaning can often become unclear and arguments can develop.
If you require any further information, please contact the school and we will be happy to help.


Diary Dates
Thursday 25th September         INSET Day: Children do not attend school
Friday 26th/Monday 28th            September weekend
Happy Birthday

                             Serge Murray
Daanish Jamil     Ailbhe McNamara     

                         Amelie Keegan    Jenna MacLeod       Sebastian Nowak
                                    Olivia Ferrie    Olivia McGinlay    Freya Millar   
                          Ethan MacLean     Vincent McManus       Natasha McGeever   
                        Erin Graham   Fraser Sheridan    Shay Wynne    
                    
Saoirse-May Conway   Tabitha Feeley   Ava Keegan
Romano McManus    Holly Boyle     [image: image4.png]



Harris Devine    Luce Bryce    Lucy Gillooly     Caden McKellar
Luke McFall      Dubem Nnoli   Jayden Nicholson
